
*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Department and do not express legislative intent.  The supplemental
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.kslegislature.org/klrd

SESSION OF 2003

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2217

As Amended by House Committee on
Judiciary

Brief*

HB 2217 deals with the situation when a person’s  driving privileges
have been suspended for driving under the influence and who then can
complete one year of restricted driving with an ignition interlock device.
Prior to applying for a return of any license, the person must do the
following:

! Obtain a certificate of completion from an approved interlock
company, or

! Sign an affidavit, under penalty of perjury, that the person did not
drive any motor vehicle for the one year following the suspension,
or

! If a person operates a motor vehicle in violation of the imposed
restrictions, the person must obtain an approved certificate of
completion for a year that began from the date the ignition interlock
device was installed.

Background

The legislator who requested the bill spoke in support of the bill.
A conferee from Kansas Ignition Interlock appeared in favor of the bill.
The Director of the Department of Revenue’s Division of Vehicles
provided information on the bill.
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The fiscal note on the original bill indicated there would be a need
for an additional full-time administrative specialist position with an
expenditure of $35,610.


